
Press Release: Campbell County Schools Celebrates Election of

Board of Education Members

Campbell County Schools is proud to announce the election of four accomplished

individuals to the Board of Education. Kimber Fender (Board Chair), who was reelected, joins newly

elected members Tamara Kuhel, Tyler Owen, and Phil Griffin, as well as continuing member Peggy

Schultz (Vice Chair), on the dedicated leadership team. Each member brings unique strengths and

perspectives that will continue to drive the district’s commitment to excellence in education.

Kimber Fender, a long-serving board member and current Board Chair, was reelected by the community,

marking another term of trusted leadership and steady advocacy for students and families. Ms. Fender’s

experience on the Board, coupled with her strong focus on high achievement and varied opportunities

for all students, ensures consistent and visionary guidance. Tamara Kuhel and Tyler Owen, who both

filled previous Board vacancies, continue on the Board through election, offering their combined

expertise in community impact, business, and education. Newcomer Phil Griffin also joins the Board,

bringing with him a robust background in trade and technical expertise. Their collective experiences in

leadership, community service, and organizational development will be instrumental in shaping the

future of Campbell County Schools.

"Our district is fortunate to have such a talented and dedicated group of individuals ready to serve,"

shared Dr. Shelli Wilson, Superintendent of Campbell County Schools. "Their diverse backgrounds and

deep-rooted commitment to our schools and community will help us continue to excel as a

high-performing district."

The recently elected members express their gratitude to the Campbell County community for its trust

and support. They look forward to working collaboratively with students, families, and staff to build

strong partnerships, promote innovative learning, and uphold the district’s high standards in education.

Together, they are excited to propel Campbell County Schools forward, ensuring every student has access

to exceptional learning experiences that prepare them for future success.


